
 

 
Elder Selection Conclusion  Last Sunday, 87 ballots were cast calling Reggie    
Miller to serve as an elder starting January 1, 2025. 
 
A Month of Gratitude  During the month of November, we are inviting people to 
share what they are grateful to God for.  Contact Tony Peachy to have your story 
of Gratitude to God shared during worship.  Talk to him in person or contact him 
by phone at (580) 302-0027. 
 
MCC Meat Canner The Canner will be in Fairview November 18th -20th. If you 
have interest in  volunteering, please  contact Ben Warner. 
 
MDS Meeting PVMC is hosting the MDS Annual Region 3 Meeting Friday through 
Saturday, November 15th -16th.  You are invited to come and hear updates on 
what MDS is doing around the country and in our region.  The theme is 
"Spreading the News: Effective (and timely!) communication within your 
unit.”  Sessions and workshops are available to help everyone get involved in the 
work of MDS.  Registration begins each morning at 8:30 am.  Or, join us for     
Dinner at 5:30 on Friday evening with a worship service to follow at 7:00.  
Saturday includes a time of National project updates/stories at 9:00 am with  
sessions and workshops the remainder of the day. If you would like 
more information ask Michael Slagell.  
 
 
 
 
 

 

Dear church family,  
Thank you to each and every one of you that has supported me these 
last few difficult years.  Jesus has walked with me through the     
darkest times of my life, and I give him all the glory. For all the     

prayers, phone calls, cards, teatimes, brunches, financial support, meals after       
surgeries, and hugs – thank you for each and everyone of them. I especially want to 
thank Pastor Jeff for all the counseling, prayers, visits, and caring he has shown us 
during this extremely difficult journey.  While there were many stressors in my life 
that most were not aware of, I did something wrong and I am doing my best to make 
amends and put my life back together. I am sorry for any anyone that has been 
affected by my past decisions.  I want to again apologize to my family for all they 
have been through  because of my wrong decisions almost two years ago.  My advice 
to my church family is that you should never let the enemy have a seat at your table, 
as we recently learned in Sunday school (excellent series!).  No one is exempt from 
Satan’s snare and sin can touch anyone’s life in a way you would never anticipate. 
We are not above experiencing the sins of the world just because we are a strong 
Christian in a strong church family.  Statistically, I am not the only one in a group our 
size that has dealt with this problem.  If anyone wants to talk to me with their similar 
situation, please feel free to do so with the promise of anonymity.  I also encourage 
anyone who is struggling with addiction of any kind to seek the help of a 12-step 
program.  There is so much help in those rooms.  Again, thank you my dear church 
family for all you’ve done. 
                                                 Love, Melissa Detweiler 

 
 

Children’s Christmas Program Practices 
We will be practicing every Sunday morning during the  

Sunday School singing time. 
• Wednesday, November 13th: 5:45 - 7:30pm (supper provided) 
• Wednesday, November 20th: 5:45 - 7:30pm (supper provided) 
• Wednesday, December 4th: 5:45 - 7:30pm (supper provided) 
• Wednesday, December 11th: 5:45 - 7:30 pm (supper provided) 
• Saturday, December 14th: Dress Rehearsal 9:00 - 11:30 am  
• Sunday, December 15th: During Sunda School & Performance that 

evening at 6:00. Please have your child at the church by 5:40pm.  
Thank you! Dana Selzer 

Today, November 10, 2024  
  8:45 am Maple Lawn Manor 
  9:30 am Sunday School  
10:30 am Worship service 
   
This week  Nov 11th - 16th 
Tue      6 - 8 pm TLC Thomas 1st 
            Christian Church (Looming Class) 
Wed    5:45 pm Meal 
            6:30 pm  Activities for all ages 
Thu     1 - 4 pm  Quilting Room 112 
Fri       Church Reserved ~ MDS Region   
            3 Meeting 
Sat      Church Reserved ~ MDS Region  
            3 Meeting 
           2 pm  Mast Baby Shower @ Zion 
 
Next Sunday, November 17th              
  9:30 am Sunday School  
10:30 am Worship service 
                  

Upcoming events                  
November 18th-20th MCC Meat Canner 
November 22nd  Church Reserved 
November 23rd   MCC Relief Kit Bucket  
                               Packing 
November 24th   Communion 
November 28th   Church Reserved 
November 29th   Church Reserved 
December 1st      Singing Evening 
December 15th   Children’s Christmas 
                               Program 
December 22nd  Maple Lawn Manor 
December 24th   Christmas Eve  
                               Candlelight Service 
January 5th          Communion 
                              Singing Evening 
January 26th       Annual Business Meeting 
                              Youth Lunch Fundraiser 

Wednesday Night 
 

5:45 pm Meal 
6:30 pm  Pre K - 5th Grade to Commons Room  for Christmas  

program practice. 
 

This Wednesday evening and next will be work events in preparation for the  
MCC Relief Kit Bucket packing which is planned for November 23rd. We will be     
packing Band-Aids, putting shampoo into zip lock bags, and prepping towels. 

There will be something for everyone to do. Hope to see you there!  



Prayer Requests 
 
 
 
 

For our church family 
That Christ may be seen in us. 
Our homebound members ~ Bertha Miller, Marjorie Shantz (Maple Lawn Manor) 
Edwin & Melissa Detweiler 
Health Concerns 

• David Miller ~ Pray for healing and strength as he recuperates from  
radiation treatments 

• Warren Slagell  
• Mim Mast  

 

Pastor Jeff, Dana & family  
Elders & families  

 

In our community     
For those who don’t know Jesus as their Lord and Savior and unity among those 

who do. 
Health concerns 

• Ethan Hushbeck, grandson of Devert & Kathy Thomas ~ Recovering 
from Concussion  

• Becky Warren ~ battling cancer (she is the sister-in-law of Wes Warren, 
director of the Weatherford Independent Living Home)  

• Margaret, sister to Susana Friesen ~ battling cancer 
• Delmar Scoville ~ battling cancer 

Local Ministries:  Agape Health Clinic, Branch 15, Habitat for Humanity, 
       Connections Food & Resource Center, First Choice, Etc Shop, Hope is Alive 
Our local, state, and national leaders 

 

Around the World 
Serving in the US 

• Oklahoma MDS 
• Corey & Brooke Makeever - STUMO  

  Serving in other Countries 
• Global Disciples    
• Befon Asiago -Lifeway Children’s Centre  
• Rolly Walter ~ Health concerns 
• Kiran Paul & Lakshmi -Berachah Ministries 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
Pleasant View Mennonite Church 

November 10, 2024 
Attendance Last Sunday: 119 

Clipboards, with fill in sheets, are available for the children to use  
during the worship service.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Welcome and Announcements: Pastor Jeff 
 
Call to Worship: Kent Switzer 
 
 “I Sing the Mighty Power of God”  MH 50 
 “Be Thou My Vision”  MH 300 
 
Congregational Prayer: Ronny Ringler 
 
 “Jesus Loves Me” 
(Children are invited to place their offerings in the Mission Globe) 
 Songs of Praise          
 
Scripture: Hebrews 12:1-3 
    Read by Luke Knisley 
 
Sermon:  “Running the Race” Corey Makeever 
 
 “Spirit of God” 
 

 
 
 
 

5 pm Missions Meeting 

Add your prayer requests by contacting Pastor Jeff or the church office. 

Office Hours: Mondays & Thursdays 9 am - 2 pm  

Contact Us 

Office: Amanda Miller           405-663-2301                pvmc.office@gmail.com 

Pastor Jeff Selzer                    580-816-0459                pvmc.jeff@gmail.com 


